ETRPC Meeting 
January 18, 2008
MINUTES
Present:  Mike Burgmeier (Secretary, Library), Dave Donovan (Physics), John Ejnik (Chemistry), Felicia Flack (ADIT), Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music), John Limback (Academic Computing), Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology), Matt Smock (Instructional Media Services/Instructional Technology), Kate Teeter (Biology), Jeff Thomas (ASNMU).
Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve the minutes of November 30: Donovan/Saville.  Minutes approved.
Report from the Chair 
Flaherty reminded everyone that we will be reviewing applications for the student TLC awards this semester.  Applications are due March 1 and we will begin reviewing them following spring break.
Report from Academic Computing (John Limback)

Limback reported that the Apple wireless fix seems to be working.  There is no news from Lenova concerning the wireless problem on the Lenovo laptops.
Report from Instructional Technology (Kathy Saville)

Saville indicated we upgraded WebCT over the holiday break and are currently running version CE 6 with Application Pack 2, Service Pack 2, and Hotfix 2 (CE 6.2.2.2).  The latest upgrade created a problem with being able to remove deleted files (those put into the Garbage Collection).  Blackboard is aware of the problem but so far has been unable to correct the problem.  ADIT is also trying to fix the problem.  Saville indicated that we will upgrade to Service Pack 3 over spring break or at the conclusion of the winter semester.

Saville announced that she has acquired the Adobe Acrobat Connect software.  This software allows the CITE staff to connect to a faculty members computer so they can assist them remotely with WebCT.
Unfinished Business

Technology Issues – Communication with Faculty

Donovan suggested that we might send out an email newsletter each semester similar to the Advising Notes.  Saville suggested we look at multiple places where we could distribute or post them (new faculty orientation, web sites, etc.).
Various ideas were suggested as to what should be included:

How to download rosters (including photo rosters), advising lists, information on my.nmu, information on myweb, the differences between faculty services on my.nmu and myweb, benefits, info about annual evaluations, how to request a WebCT course, how to set up a class email list, and how to get server space to create web pages. 
Flaherty will talk to Cindy Paavola in Communications & Marketing about the possibility of her office working to put something together for us.
Off-Campus Online Testing
Flaherty distributed a summary of points discussed in previous meetings.  Clarification was provided for some of the points.  Flaherty will forward to Judy Punchacar, chair of TLAC (Teaching and Learning Advisory Council) and Darlene Walch, who is working with the AQIP Online Learning committee.
Email Etiquette

Flaherty asked members to review the email etiquette document and send along any additions/changes to him.  Flaherty will distribute this information in an upcoming email to faculty.
New Business
Good of the Order
Smock will be attending the EDUCAUSE meeting in February and will be writing a blog of his activities during the conference.  He will provide the URL of the blog to Flaherty who will forward to committee members.
Meeting adjourned 11:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Burgmeier, Secretary 
